
K.Y.H.C. Inc. Executive Board 
Agenda 

June 14, 2022 
 

I. Call to Order 
● Meeting Open:  6:07 PM 
● Roll Call:  

i. Present: Sarah Williams, Kelly McCully, Todd Kuntz, Andy Gonzalez, Jen Adams  
ii. Absent: Keith Nugent, Todd Johnson 

 
II. Reading of preceding meeting minutes 

● May 10, 2022 meeting minutes approved 
 

III. Financial Report 
● Positive balance 
● Fall fees 

 
IV. Coyote Committee Report 

● Spring season ended 6/11 
● Anticipating one team at every level for the Fall season 

 
V. Irish Committee Report 

● Irish Spring season has ended – total of 9 league games played plus the Dragon’s Lair 
Tournament. 

● Working with KCC to get Irish players access to the KCC fitness center inside IVC.  Final details are 
being ironed out and information will be sent soon to eligible players. 

● Anticipating Fall rosters to be similar to what they were for the 2021-2022 season for JV and 
Varsity. 

 
VI. IVC Report 

● IVC will hold high school drop-in hockey on Mondays from 7:30-8:30 PM for the remainder of the 
summer.  7 pass booklets will be sold at the front desk for $50 each or admission can be paid as 
you go for $10 per session. 

 
VII. Fundraising Committee Report 

● No update  
 

VIII. Marketing & Promotions Committee Report 
● KYHC will participate in the Friendship Festival Parade on June 26th.  All KYHC players and families 

are encouraged to walk or roller blade in the parade.   
● We will have a booth set up at the Kankakee Farmer’s Market on July 2nd and 23rd from 8:00-

12:00.  A communication will go out to members for volunteers to represent the club at the 
market. 

● The committee is asking that all members start liking and sharing Coyote and Irish social media 
posts to increase reach. 

● The committee has been working hard to update the website and it looks great!    
 

IX. Unfinished business 
● Fall Registration coming soon, fees being finalized 
● Policies & Procedures Update: in progress 
● Senior Scholarship: Keith will being sending an email to eligible players 



● Events Committee: discussion tabled for a future meeting 
 

X. New Business 
● None 
 

XI. Public Comment 
● Joe Paschall inquired about end of year banners.  Andy Gonzalez shared that the vendor we used 

in the past is no longer doing them.  Jen Adams will check with Elite Designs on whether they can 
make them for us. 

● Lauren Bleyle suggested we look into grants available to non-for-profits for funding for our 
marketing and promotions committee.  Kelly McCully said that she has experience in grant 
writing.  

 
XII. Adjournment: 6:46 PM 

 
XIII. Next meeting: TBD, will be announced on the website and social media 


